SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD WORKSHOP

October 21, 2002


SPECIAL MEETING
The special meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Oct. 21, 2002
Board was called to order at 6:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman

ABSENT
Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Heinz Altmann, Larry & Kathy Duel, Margaret Dunn, Deb Minute, Roger Brahm, Peter Blaisdell, Bruce Hawkins, Amy Kotlarz, Bill & Christine Dermody, 

TENTATIVE 2003 BUDGET WORKSHOP



Supr. Marshall said that there will be a public hearing in the future for the 2003 budget.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
Roger Brahm, representing the Historical Society, said that they have the deed to the South Bristol Grange Hall and have incurred extra expenses.  He said that he did write a letter and is here to request support of funds.  We feel we are a form of stored knowledge of South Bristol.  He said that he is hoping they could get the 2002 South Bristol Daze moneys carried over to 2003.

SOUTH BRISTOL DAZE
Councilman Stoker asked wasn’t it $500 for South Bristol Daze?


Supr. Marshall said that it wasn’t used this year and we were under the impression they are not using it for 2003.  He said that regarding the Historical Society we would have to create a special fund for this.


Peter Blaisdell said that you may want to check with Attorney Dutcher that there is a list of groups that should not be funded.


Supr. Marshall said that there have been articles regarding contributions for not for profit organizations.  He said that towns have been giving contributions to libraries and local Historical Societies for years.  He doesn’t think it was the intention of the government to prevent the town from giving to life saving things.


Councilman Stoker asked what is the intent for the building and who is on the Board of Directors?


Roger Brahm said that there are thirteen members on the Board of Directors.  Regarding an operating budget, we just gained ownership this last week and one-half.  He said that we spent $2,000 for the building and $1,080 for insurance.  He said that we are looking for support from the Building Savers.  He knows it is a slow process and this is a single request at this time.

CULTURAL CENTER
Bill Dermody, President of the South Bristol Cultural Center, spoke in support of their request.  He said that they would like to continue to be a line item in the budget; they’ve been in existence since 1996.  He said that he has information on the fall schedule; the Cultural Center supports the children and adults of South Bristol.  He said that the barn where they are is over the line into the Town of Canandaigua.  He said they are asking for $4,500 for operational expenses; they put on classes for many things.  He said that it does bring income into South Bristol.  He said that they would like to be a line item as they have been since 1996; they have mortgage payments now and you do have a Profit and Loss statement.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that our Town and the Town of Bristol contribute, are there any other towns?


Bill Dermody said no, they had not been successful.


Supr. Marshall said that you provide programs for South Bristol residents; do you have any number of people for our Town and do they get a discount on their admission or tuition?


Mr. Dermody said that children that cannot pay can come anyway; about 50% this summer to the best of his knowledge.


Supr. Marshall said that last year we sent a check for $4,800 in March and last year the directors salary reflected 40% of the budget in a salary of $20,000.


Bill Dermody said that was her salary that was carried for four years; that was not paid until this year.


Supr. Marshall said that it was $16,065 salary for the director for 2002.  He asked when would you have a budget for 2003?


Bill Dermody said not until December for 2003.


Supr. Marshall said that he has no doubt this is a good organization and they do a good job.  He said that his question is whether it is correct to make contributions to a program that could pay a director such a sum of money; he did receive a letter from someone regarding this also.  He said that at this point he is not prepared to present a $4,500 figure.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that it is hard because we do not see a budget.


Supr. Marshall said that we start this process every year in September in preparing the budget.  He said that we have basically created a budget that we are comfortable with and now we are asked to make changes.


Councilman Stoker said that he is looking at the Profit and Loss and his son has taken part in programs up there.  He said that a director gets paid and a librarian gets paid.  He wants to see what the other line items come to on the budget.

SECRETARY
Heinz Altmann asked does the new budget provide more hours for Debbie than for 2002?


Supr. Marshall said yes.  He said that all .1 accounts represent a 3.5% increase with one or two exceptions.

A1010 – TOWN BOARD
Supr. Marshall said that the Town Board Account A1010.1 is a 3.5% as he is trying to keep things current.


Councilman Stoker said that they don’t need an increase and Councilwoman Goodwin agreed.


Account A1010.1 was adjusted to $10,234.00.

COUNCILMAN CORNISH ARRIVED - 6:48PM

A1110 - JUSTICE
Supr. Marshall said Account A1110.1 is 3.5% increase with .2 and .4 remaining the same.

A1220 - SUPERVISOR
Supr. Marshall said Account A1220.1 shows a 3.5% increase and that will change to $11,000 reflecting no increase with .4 remaining the same.

A1320.4 - AUDIT
Supr. Marshall said that A1320.4 is nothing as no audit will be done in 2003.

A1330 – TAX COLLECTION
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1330.1 reflects a 3.5% increase and the .4 is up due to postage increase.

A1340.1 - BUDGET
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1340.1 stays the same.

A1355 - ASSESSOR
Supr. Marshall said that because of the situation this year he figured a part time appointed Assessor for 2003 plus a clerk.  He suggests $20,000 for A1355.1 and $12,000 for A1355.12.


Councilman Stoker asked did you talk to Linda Yancey?


Supr. Marshall said that she proposed being on contract with the clerk on the payroll.  He said that he thinks that the .1 would have to be moved to .4 contractual for this.  He said that she is looking for more than the $20,000 and less for the clerk.  He said that A1355.4 is up because of the reval.


Councilman Stoker asked what is the big increase in the .4 to $10,000?  He said that if she is doing the reval her contract would cover this.  He asked what is this going for?


Bookkeeper Dunn said that she thinks Bruce had it broken down.


Supr. Marshall said that he couldn’t use that anyway.  He said lets change .4 to $6,000.  The Board agreed.

A1410 – TOWN CLERK
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1410.1 is up 3.5% and A1410.11 is also.  He said that .2 and .4 stay the same.

A1420 - ATTORNEY
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1420.4 has been cut back to $8,500.

A1430 - PERSONNEL
Supr. Marshall said that A1430.1 for Margaret Dunn is 3.5% and for Deb Minute he has taken her .12 salary increasing from 26 to 35 hours per week plus a 3.5% increase to $25,426.  He said that .4 stays the same.

A1440.4 - ENGINEER
Supr. Marshall said that regarding Account A1440.4, currently we have used everything we have and he is not happy with that.  He said that we don’t think there is a pressing need in the next year and are looking at other engineering firms.  He is reducing it to $5,000.

A1450.4 - ELECTIONS
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1450.4 is $3,000.

A1620 – TOWN HALL
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1620.1 is the Town Hall mowing expense; some of Mark Caves’ salary comes from it.  He said that .2 is for a copier and .4 is the same.

A1640 – HIGHWAY GARAGE
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1640.1 is for mowing; Mark Caves salary.  He said that .2 is nothing, .22 is for the exhaust system for the trucks and .4 is up because of having two buildings.

A1650 - COMPUTER
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1650.2 and .4 are the same and we may be able to cut .4.

A1660.4 RECORDS RETENTION
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1660.4 is cut to $1,000.

A1670.4 – PRINTING/MAILING
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1670.4 is the same.

A1680.4 – DATA PROCESSING
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1680.4 is Paychex and we are expecting an increase.

A1910.4 UNALLOCATED INS.
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1910.4 is $38,000.

A1920.4 ASSOCIATION DUES
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1920.4 is the same.

A1990.4 - CONTINGENT 
Supr. Marshall said that Account A1990.4 is increased to $12,000.

A1910.4 - INSURANCE
Councilman Stoker said that we should try to check on our insurance ( A1910.4).


Supr. Marshall said that he would talk to Joel Steele.

A1940.2 PURCHASE OF LAND
Councilman Cornish questioned Account A1940.2 asking what if we purchase land?


Supr. Marshall said that we shouldn’t budget for something we don’t know if we are doing.

A3310.4 – TRAFFIC CONTROL
Supr. Marshall said that Account A3310.4 is for signs and striping.


Highway Supt. Duel said that it is also for possible guiderail maintenance.


Councilman Stoker asked what is the amount for road striping?


Highway Supt. Duel said that we used $6,000 this year and next year about $7,000.


Supr. Marshall said that we’ve been short each year.

A3510.4 – DOG CONTROL
Supr. Marshall said that Accounts A3510.4 and

A3520.4 – ANIMAL CONTROL
A3520.4 are numbers we get from Ontario County.

A4010.1 - BRD. OF HEALTH
Supr. Marshall said that Account A4010.1 for Dr. Long is the same.

A4020 - REGISTRAR
Supr. Marshall said that Account A4020.1 is a 3.5% increase and .4 is the same.

A4540 - AMBULANCE
Supr. Marshall said that Account A4540.4 is for Mercy Flight and Medic 60; he figured $1,200 for Mercy Flight and $800 for Medic 60.


Councilman Stoker asked what drives the numbers?


Supr. Marshall said it is just a feeling; when we have a request from the Historical Society and Cultural Center they are much higher and these are life saving.  He said that we should take a look here.


Councilman Stoker said that for what it is worth there is insurance dollars and he suggests $500 each and make it equal.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that we could leave as is $1,000 and $600.


Bookkeeper Dunn said that when Mercy Flight called they were very grateful because they are getting cuts from the County.


Supr. Marshall said that Account A4540.4 will be $1,600 - $1,000 for Mercy Flight and $600 for Medic 60.  The Town Board agreed.

A5010 – HIGHWAY ADMIN.
Supr. Marshall said that Account A5010.1 and A5010.11 are both a 3.5% increase.  He said that .2 is the same and .4 is increased $400 to $2,000.  He said that .41 is for mileage and advertisements.

A5182.4 – STREET LIGHTING
Supr. Marshall said that Account A5182.4 is the same.

A6772.4 – PROGRAMS FOR 
Supr. Marshall said that Account A6772.4 is $800

THE AGING
the same; $400 for Naples Senior Citizens and $400 for Honeoye Senior Citizens.

A7110 - PARKS
Supr. Marshall said that Account A7110.1 is a 3.5% increase for Mark Caves for mowing Woodville Park. 


The Town Board agreed to change Account A7110.4 to $247 to keep the total for Parks unchanged.

A7140 - PLAYGROUND
Supr. Marshall said that Account A7140.1 is a 3.5% increase for Deb Boggs.  He said that the .2 for equipment is the same and the .4 is $1,000.


Councilman Cornish asked should we put .2 up to $1,500 for a covered area?


Councilman Stoker said that it should be ok at $1,000.


Highway Supt. Duel said that have to replenish the chips.

A7310.4 – YOUTH PROGRAM
Supr. Marshall said that Account A7310.4 comes from the County and we send it to Naples Recreation.


Councilman Stoker said that Naples asked for more.


Peter Blaisdell asked when they ask for funding why don’t we just send it?


Councilwoman Goodwin said that they change head of the programs and we don’t know where to send them.


Heinz Altmann said that he is a senior citizen and has never used the Senior Citizens. He asked why don’t we budget more for youth than the Senior Citizens?


Supr. Marshall asked do you want to change the youth?


Councilman Stoker said that we have a lot of youth participating and he would double it.


Councilwoman Goodwin agreed to change Account A7310.4 to $1,000.  The Board agreed.

A7320.4 – CULTURAL CENTER
Supr. Marshall said that for Account A7320.4 the Cultural Center he put nothing in for them.  He said that he didn’t have a request until after this was prepared.

A7410.4 - LIBRARY
Supr. Marshall said that Account A7410.4 is $8,128 as follows:  Naples Library $5,000, Honeoye Library $2,128, and Bristol Library $1,000.

A7320.4 – CULTURAL CENTER
The Board agreed to give $2,000 to the Cultural

A7520.4 – HISTORICAL PROP.
Center (Account A7320.4), $1,500 to the Historical

A7550.4 - CELEBRATIONS
Society and $500 to South Bristol Daze (Account A7550.4).


Supr. Marshall said that we don’t know what account number for the Historical Society but will figure it out.


Councilman Stoker asked what does Naples Town and Village pay the library?


Supr. Marshall said that we would find out.

A7510.4 - HISTORIAN
Supr. Marshall said that Account A7510.4 is the same.

A8010 - ZONING
Supr. Marshall said that Account A8010.1 is a 3.5% increase for the Code Enforcement salary.  He said that .2 and .41 are the same and .4 is $1,000.

A8020.4 - PLANNING
Supr. Marshall said that Account A8020.4 is increase because of the extra meetings.


Councilman Stoker said they’re asking for nine members.  Do you pay the alternates even if they don’t vote?


Supr. Marshall asked whether it’s time to review the number of members.  He said that for budget time we would leave it as is but we may want to review the local law.

A8090.4 - WATERSHED
Supr. Marshall said that Account A8090.4 is a number from Soil & Conservation for Honeoye and Canandaigua Lakes.

A8160 – REFUSE & GARBAGE
Supr. Marshall said that Account A8160.1  is for Mike Vest and Sandy Combs and now includes from A8161.1 and A8162.1 with a 3.5% increase.  He said that .4 is tipping fees.


Highway Supt. Duel said that they have not found how much the grant money is to purchase a compactor and a new/used cardboard compactor and do the siding on the recycling building.  He said that he thinks approximately $40,000.


Supr. Marshall said that when it comes in we can do a budget amendment.


Supr. Marshall said that Accounts A8161.’s and A8162’s are eliminated.

A8540 - DRAINAGE
Supr. Marshall said that Account A8540.4 used to help monitor the outlet of Canandaigua Lake and now the interest from the account pays for the cleaning.

A8810 - CEMETERIES
Supr. Marshall said that Account A8810.1 is for Brian Young a 3.5% increase.  He said that the .4 is for maintenance for perhaps other cemeteries.


Councilman Stoker said that he thinks it is too low; we may want to put a paid person on Wilder to at least clean it up.


Supr. Marshall said that he has been operating on the presumption that the Historical Society wanted to maintain the wilder Cemetery.


Councilman Stoker suggested $2,000 for Account A8810.4 and the Town Board agreed.

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS
Supr. Marshall asked are there any questions on Employee Benefits?  He said that we have one less employee under Hospital & Medical Insurance and Life Insurance.

A9901.9 – INTERFUND 
Supr. Marshall said that Account A9901.9 shows

TRANSFERS
transferring $200,000 from the General Fund to the Highway Fund.

REVENUES – GENERAL FUND



Supr. Marshall said that he tried to be conservative with Property Tax (A1001) and under Mortgage Tax (A3005) he raised that.  He said that A3040 is money from NYS for doing the reval.

HIGHWAY FUND


DA5110 - GENERAL REPAIRS
Supr. Marshall said that Account DA5110.1 is not a flat 3.5% increase as 2 employees are being brought up to level of service.  He said that the .4 is $148,000.

DA5112.2 - CHIPS 
Supr. Marshall said that Account DA5112.2 is CHIPS.

DA5130 - MACHINERY
Supr. Marshall said that Account DA5130.2 is for a truck, new mower and milling machine.  He said that .4 is a modest increase.

DA5140 - MISCELLANEOUS
Supr. Marshall said that Account DA5140.4 is mowing; we do have a contract with Ontario County.

DA5142 – SNOW REMOVAL
Supr. Marshall said that Account DA5142.1 is a 3.5% increase plus adjustment and overtime.  He said that .4 is the same.

DA5148 – OTHER GOVERNMTS
Supr. Marshall said that Account DA5148.1 and DA5148.4 are for work on County highways.

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS
Supr. Marshall said that Account DA9060.8, Hospital & Medical Insurance is up considerably.  He said that his personal opinion is we go one more year with the stipulation that we are going to seriously look at it next year.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that Employee Handbook says Blue Choice Select.


Highway Supt. Duel said that we are changing Paul Schenk and Larry Duel to Blue Choice Select but with the two wives going on the policy.  He said that there are two people he comes to the Town Board about that should be left where they are because of their maintenance drugs.  He said that we discovered four employees that were on a family plan and should be on a couple and it has been corrected.  He said that we could have a grandfather clause in it.  We have three people who are on maintenance drugs and one who could be moved to Blue Choice Select; it would drop it about $600 if John Bluhm went on Blue Choice Select.


The Town Board agreed to leave it the way it is for now.


Councilman Stoker asked how many employees are in the Highway Department?


Highway Supt. Duel said there are seven employees.

REVENUE – HIGHWAY FUND
Supr. Marshall said that it is pretty much that same as under the General Fund.

DA5031 - INTERFUND 
Supr. Marshall said that Account DA5031 shows

TRANSFERS
the $200,000 coming in to the Highway Fund from the General Fund.

TAX RATE
Supr. Marshall proposed that if there is any increase in the tax rate we need to take it from the fund balance; he doesn’t want to see a tax increase.

MAXFIELD HOSE COMPANY
Councilman Stoker said when they buy a truck we are increased a lot.


Supr. Marshall said that Cheshire and Richmond have bought equipment and we have not been increased a lot.


The Town Board discussed the high increase.


Supr. Marshall said that he would set up a meeting with Will Sherwood and Pat Elwell to try to understand the process.  He said that we don’t want to create any wedges between the Fire Company and South Bristol but with an increase like this we need to be able to justify it.

GUIDERAILS – HICKS RD.
Highway Supt. Duel said that he talked to Phelps Guiderail and he can’t do it for less to meet standards.  He said that there is no money in the fund now but this needs to be done.  He said that we either put it off until spring or he suggests we get a letter from Attorney Dutcher saying by putting cones up and marking the hazard it releases the Highway Superintendent and Town Board of the responsibility.


Supr. Marshall said that he would be looking for a place to pull the $4,000.


Councilwoman Goodwin said that we have $3,900 in the health insurance.


On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin authorization for Highway Supt. Duel to install guiderails at the intersection of Hicks Road and Seneca Point Road not to exceed $4,300 was APPROVED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – voting Aye, Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish and carried the meeting closed at 9pm.


Respectfully submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

